
Engage, Maverick!
I really enjoy Scott’s blog which helps us engage creatively
and  redemptively  with  pop  culture  which  is  so  widely
influential. So when Scott asked if I would write a guest post
on discerning when we should and should not engage, I was
thrilled and honored. I deal with the subject of engaging
culture on my blog as well (though not nearly as cohesively as
Scott does here), so some of my readers may recognize a few
things I’m about to say, but this is a great opportunity to
bring  those  somewhat  miscellaneous  thoughts  into  a  more
cohesive treatment. So, thanks again, Scott!

Throughout history the large majority of Christians, Catholic
and  Protestant,  all  across  the  world,  have  consistently
believed that a major part of our calling is to engage our
various cultural contexts to meet people where they are, or
perhaps more accurately, meet people halfway, and be salt and
light. We get this example from Christ himself who entered
into a particular cultural context and met people halfway
(between where they were and where Christ was wanting to take
them, namely, the Kingdom of God) with metaphors and social
activities they already had a cultural framework for.

One of my favorite passages of Scripture is Matthew 10 where
Jesus is sending out his apostles. In his instructions to them
he tells them to show ‘em how to live life to the fullest as
we were always intended to live it! (“preach the Kingdom of
God”), do creative and redemptive works in their lives (“heal
the sick, raise the dead, cleanse those who have leprosy,
drive out demons”), and in all this remember, “be shrewd as
serpents and innocent as doves.”

These are Jesus’ instructions to us, his modern-day hands and
feet. We are to engage. And we are to do so shrewdly, wisely
and  with  discernment.  Not  everyone  has  the  same  level  of
freedom to interact with various aspects of our unbelieving
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society. Everyone is different. There are certain things which
are particularly spiritually unsafe for me; I know it in my
guts and bones; I just can’t go there. But I also know that
doesn’t mean it is as dangerous for others as it is for me,
and I don’t begrudge others their freedom.

Personal conviction derives from the way God has uniquely
created us as individuals and how our singular personality and
wiring is affected by the Fall – our particular tendencies,
weaknesses,  addictions,  our  circumstances,  our  personal
history. These are the primary factors we should consider when
we prayerfully decide whether a particular book, movie, song
is spiritually safe for us to read, watch, listen to, and
engage through our Creation-Fall-Redemption view of the world.

Anyone who believes he or she is safe from the all the various
temptations available in pop culture is a fool. My friend and
colleague Todd Kappelman wisely notes and advises, “Exercising
rampant Christian freedom does not necessarily mean one is a
strong Christian [referring to 1 Cor 8]. It could indicate
that one is too weak to control one’s passions and is hiding
behind the argument that they are a stronger brother.” When we
engage our culture, we must use a “framework of moderation,”
to  use  Todd’s  phrase,  that  addresses  our  particular
weaknesses, for we are all of us the weaker brother somewhere.
We need to be honest with ourselves about our weaknesses, and
the best way to do that is to ask God and ask other believers
who  love  us  and  are  discerning  and  nuanced  in  regard  to
engaging culture, to invite the inner circle of our faith
community into the part of our lives where we ask serious
questions about the books we read, the movies we watch and the
music we listen to.

There is a difference between conviction and legalism. One of
those differences is the legalistic compulsion to impose one’s
personal convictions on others. It is possible to abstain in a
genuinely free way. I greatly admire my friends who abstain;
who don’t even have a TV, for example. Together we add to the
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richness of each others’ lives by bringing perspective to one
another about who God is and how we relate to him. Together we
present  to  the  world  a  more  complete  picture.  It  is  the
diversity of the Body that most beautifully represents Christ
to the world. And it is vital to our Christian calling to live
as much as we can in the tension between the pulls of legalism
and libertinism. The ebb and flow of this kind of living is
part of what in means to live the full, rich, abundant life of
Christ.

When  you  cannot  personally  engage  by
reading/watching/listening  to  this  or  that  for  whatever
reason, abiding an attitude of general engagement as a member
of the Body of Christ fosters that humility-infused unity so
foundational to our new life.

 

This blog post originally appeared at
popcultureandfaithministries.blogspot.com/2011/03/engage-
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